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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

January 28, 2007

6:00 p.m. – Cheryl V. opened the meeting and her term with a quiet time.

Attendance:  ?

Introduction for first time attendees:  

Sue – New District 12 DCM, Roger – Alternate GSR for Berger Hall, Bruce – GSR for Serenity House, Alan – GSR for Vernon Hills Christ Lutheran Church Sat. 7:30p.m. Open, Charles and Stacy.

Anniversaries:

· Kevin – 2 years

· Brian – 2 years

· Diane – 5 years

· Darwin – 17 years

· Steve – 7 years

Secretary’s Report:

Minutes were posted anonymously.  Greg motioned to approve, Kevin second the motion and assembly unanimously approved.  Kevin F. announced the New & Change of Meeting Forms.

Treasurer’s Report:

Carmella R. introduced herself as the new District 10 Treasurer.  Excess funds split has been done, as agreed last meeting with $397.13 going to GSO, Treatment Facilities and Corrections committees.  There are changes to the format of the Treasury Report, please see Carmella with questions.  Past treasurer, Steve K., announced the reason for the change in balance on the Treasurer’s Report was due to bad accounting.  Treasurer’s report reviewed and approved unanimously.  

Beginning Balance

$ 2,841.39

Income



$ 1042.53

Expenses


$(581.50)

Ending Balance

$ 3,302.42

Prudent Reserve                      $ 1,475.78

GSR Reports:

· Debbie – resigning as GSR for Weds 10a.m. Ingleside – gave donation from group.

· Gretta – from “A Way Out” announced she is the new GSR.

· Matt – from Serenity House Friday 5:30p.m. brought Pink Can donation.

· Bill – from AAA Antioch asked if Pink Can donations would be posted in the future.          There has been some confusion as to where the funds are going.  

· Steve – from Grayslake Southsiders announced an Open Breakfast on March 3rd at Whitney’s in Grayslake at 9a.m.

Old Business:
2007 State Conference

Steve reported the meeting was held at the Round Lake Alano on January 14th with little turn out due to the Bears game.  The flier has been submitted to the printer and should be available at February’s District 10 Meeting.  Cheryl will be designing an electronic flier.  Speakers have been selected, notified and confirmed.  Activities are coming together, although they are looking for ideas.  Kevin asked Steve if he would like feedback from the groups.  The flier posted listed the meeting February 10th which is wrong.  The next meeting is February 11th.

New Business:
2007 Post Service Report

Cheryl V reported: Delegate Larry asked District 10 to volunteer to do a report in late May, early June and Cheryl is looking for volunteers to help out with content.  Scott S. suggested GSR’s talk to groups and try to get entire group to volunteer.  Steve K. suggested developing a workshop to create content.

Elections:

All positions as of December have been filled, although there have been two new openings.  CPC Chair Debbie A has been removed due to inactivity and Treatment Chair Christine H. has resigned.

Committee Reports

Directory:

John H reported there are 720 directories remaining until mid March when new print will be released.  He asked to get changes in by March 10th.  Brian suggested someone call all the numbers in the directory to find out if they are valid.  No volunteers.

Answering Service:

"December 11, 2006-January 22, 2007"




Total


224

Meeting Information
124.5

12 Step


19.5

Other Districts

 24

Hang Up/ Will call back   20

Alanon/ NA..
             6

Wrong number

 12

Miscellaneous

 10

Website info 

  8

Treatment:

No representative present.

Christine H. submitted her resignation as Treatment chair.

Public Information:

Brian S. – no report

CPC:

No representative present.

Debbie A. has been removed from her post as CPC chair.

Grapevine:

Matt G. reports they are willing to provide a Grapevine subscription to any committee that is interested in funneling the print to those in need.

Literature:

Dawn H. & Rob J. – no report.

Corrections:

Debbie G. & Mark H. – Things are going very well.  They are very grateful for volunteers, although they currently have too many and cannot take on anyone else at this time.  

Gretta  from Methodist Church in Libertyville Thursday @ Noon announced they will be donating a box of Big Books to Corrections.

Cheryl V asked for an inventory report for Big Books being distributed through Corrections.

Newsletter:

Chris M. & Lisa B. report the Conscience Contact submission deadline is February 21st for the March edition.  

Archives:

Bob M. & Joe B. report they are reviving the “meeting history project” and have asked for input.  Bob is planning to attend the March NIA Archives Meeting.

Special Needs:

Dan P. & Maud B. – they are looking for volunteers to drive to meetings.  Dan asked if GSR’s could submit volunteer list monthly at the District meeting.  Dan is looking for all the old special needs information.

Events:

Jack B. –  

Spring Breakfast 2007 – April 15th at the Ramada in Waukegan.  Tickets will be available at the March 25th District 10 Meeting.

Fall Breakfast 2007 - There has been a lot of time spent trying to obtain a venue at a reasonable price ($15).  Places contacted so far:  Lake County Discovery Museum, Brea Loch Golf Course,  Thunder Hawk Golf Course, Greenbelt, Holiday Inn-Gurnee, Ramada Inn-Waukegan and Country Squire.  No speaker has been chosen yet.

Website:  

Gayle M. is coordinating the directory with John C.  The Internet Explorer 7 issue has been resolved.

GSR Contact Committee:

No representative present, no report.

Officers Reports DCM, Alt DCM:

Alternate DCM report: 

Scott S. 
Committee Reports from NIA 2007 Winter Committee Meeting: 
(of possible relevance to District 10 Committee Chairs)  
-NIA Concepts news letter looking for articles - perhaps electronically forward our Conscious Contact to NIA Editor.  
-Archives - NIA Archives workshop on March 18th - see flyer.  
-Corrections - new forms out for Pen Pal registration.  
-NIA Area 20 needs a Special Needs Committee Chairperson - no unique requirements to fill position.  
-NIA website should be back online this week.  
For our district: Consider goals for 2007 for each committee - discuss at next meeting. 


DCM Report – 1/28/07

Cheryl V.

Yesterday Scott & I attended the NIA Winter Committee Meeting in Sycamore. This meeting is for Area Chairpersons, and District Committee Members (DCMs). Included in the meeting are reports from all Area Chairs, and DCMs. In addition, the meeting is to set the agenda for upcoming Area Assemblies. I’ll be reporting on four items from the meeting:

First is a somewhat local event. Northern Illinois Area (NIA) 20 is compromised of 22 geographic Districts, plus District 20, which is the Hispanic District. The Hispanic District is made up of all Spanish-speaking meetings within the Area. Within District 10, there is a meeting place at 1427 Cedar Lake Road in Round Lake that is part of District 20. The Hispanic District has been having a series of Workshops, held at various locations. On March 17th, they will be holding a Sponsorship Workshop in Round Lake. Their DCM, Jesus J, reports that there is a challenge of finding sponsors within the Hispanic AA Community. They also struggle for Service Structure members. In the spirit of reaching out to other alcoholics, if you know any bilingual members, please let them know of the upcoming event here within our District. Perhaps we can be of service in helping them find sobriety, and service.

Second, Area 19, Chicago, will host the East Central Regional Forum this year. The East Central Region includes: Illinois, Wisconsin, Michigan, Indiana, and Ohio. It is open to all AA members. Attending the Forum are all Area Delegates from the Region, plus the Trustees and General Service Office/Grapevine staff members. As our Delegate, Larry, mentioned, it is a close to GSO and the General Service Conference as most AA members will ever get. This event will be held in November, in Arlington Heights, and registration is FREE. My plan is to attend, and I hope to see many of you there also. I will have further information as it becomes available.

A third item is the Area’s upcoming Spring Assembly and Pre-General Conference Workshop. It will be held on April 14th in Geneva, IL. At the Assembly, we will be helping Larry, our Delegate, to define our local voice for the Conference. I would like to encourage all here to attend the Spring Assembly and give voice to the Group Conscious. I have forwarded to those who have e-mail, the Preliminary Agenda for the General Service Conference. Sometime in February, I will receive the final agenda and the supporting material. On the agenda, there are 12 Committees that need our support. They are: (see list attached.) The appropriate support material will be sent to you. If anyone here would like something else specific sent to them, please let me know. I will not be sending everything out, since it is quite a bit of information. Our Delegate gets to carry a rather large binder, several inches thick. On our February agenda, I will allow time for discussion of the various topics. I would like to ask each of the Chairs mentioned to prepare and present a short presentation and handout of what they think is pertinent. For instance, on the 2006 agenda for Corrections was item 6: “An informational media presentation be developed featuring someone highly credible in the corrections field introducing AA to training academics and in-service training programs for corrections personnel and be brought back to the 2007 Conference Committee on Corrections. [The estimated cost of production and distribution is $50,000.]” Consequently, this item should be on the agenda again this year. In the support material that will be sent to our Corrections Chair will be material on this specific item. I ask that our Corrections Chair present this material, so that our GSRs can take it back to the groups. In March, we will once more have an agenda item to discuss these items. In this example, we would be looking to find out what our groups think of GSO spending $50,000 on a training video for corrections personnel. Then, in April, our Corrections Chair, and/or Alternate, can attend the Spring Conference, and report how District 10 feels about this.

And finally, I would like to read an item that our Delegate Larry read in his report. If we sometimes think that the information sent out to us is overwhelming and perhaps dull, he gets even more than we do and more often. However, as a trusted servant, he reads it and reports to us. I think we get the better deal. (See attached – Appendix A)

Appendix A
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